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152.
Ms S M Maine (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
How does infrastructural transfers from entities to municipalities, for instance, 
affect (a) workers and (b) workers’ salaries;

(2)
whether her department is responsible for workers’ salaries; if so, to what extent?
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REPLY:

(1) 
The need for infrastructure transfers dates back to 1995 when the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry (DWAF) was given responsibility for the water infrastructure of the former homelands.  With water services provision being made a local government responsibility under the Municipal Systems Act and under the Water Services Act (and in line with the constitution), DWAF started transferring these assets to municipalities from 2001. 
(1)(a) & (b)

Staff that are affected by the infrastructural transfers are identified as those that work fifty percent (50%) or more of their time on the water services works and are thus transferred with the works to ensure its continued operation.  DWAF, Department of Provincial and Local Government, National Treasury and the South African Local Government Association (SALGA) have jointly worked and agreed on the Joint Transfer Policy, and it is this policy that governs the transfer process. 

Where an infrastructural transfer is to take place, a Transfer Agreement is concluded between my Department and the municipality concerned.  The Transfer Agreement describes and details the water services works, assets, liabilities and personnel to be transferred. To date 55 agreements have been signed with municipalities to regulate the transfers.
Staff transfers are in accordance with the relevant legislation, that is:  the Labour Relations Act, 1995 (Act No 66 of 1995); the Basic Conditions of Employment Act, 1997 (Act No 75 of 1997); the Employment Equity Act, 1998 (Act No 55 of 1998); the Skills Development Act, 1998 (Act No 97 of 1998); as well as in terms of collective agreements reached by the Public Service Co-ordinating Bargaining Council.  Furthermore, my Department negotiates with the Unions to ensure that the rights of employees are protected.

 (2)
The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry guarantees 100% of the employees’ salaries for a period of three years and thereafter the guarantee incrementally decreases by 30% annually for the following three years, as the funds are made available under the Equitable Share of the specific Water Services Authority, determined by National Treasury.  As a result there should be no decrease in terms of budget for the operations and maintenance including personnel costs.  
Once the Transfer Agreement, as well as the attendant Human Resource agreement is signed, the money is transferred on a quarterly basis to municipalities as per the Division of Revenue Act.
PAGE  
1

